
 
 

Primary Sports Funding 2024-25 Impact Statement  
 
 

 
At Belleville Wix Academy, we are committed to using the PE and Sports funding to improve PE provision and raise achievement for all pupils in 
sport and physical activity. Our funding for 2024-25 has not been confirmed. Last year we received £18, 260, so we expect a similar level of 
funding for this year. We use the primary PE and sport premium funding to support the five Key Indicators (KI) of successful PE and sport in 
school, which are outlined below. 
 
 
1. The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school pupils undertake 

at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school (60 minutes every day) 
2. The profile of PE, school sport and physical activity being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement 
3. Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 
4. Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 
5. Increased participation in competitive sport 

 
 
The funding for 2024-25 was used to: 

 

• enhance the health, fitness and activity levels of all pupils by continuing to develop the expertise of the PE Lead through additional 
training and professional development opportunities (KI 1, 2 & 3) 

• continue our participation in local sports tournaments, fixtures and festivals (including inclusive sports event) through membership of and 
liaising with the local sports partnership (Wandsworth School Games) (KI 2, 4 & 5) 

• continue our investment in specialist sports coaches to lead a variety of extra-curricular sports clubs in school (KI 2 & 4) 

• fund refresher training for Teaching Assistants and Sports Leaders from Year 6 to lead active and fun games during play and lunchtimes 
(KI 1, 2 & 3) 

• provide PE and lunchtime play equipment and Youth Sports Trust membership resources to ensure that children have the resources to stay 
active during their play times and experience a range of sports/activities  (KI 1, 2 & 4) 

• provide top-up swimming lessons and clinics for Year 5 and 6 pupils who fail to reach swimming outcomes during Year 4 curriculum 
swimming lessons (KI 4) 
 



 
 
Digital expenditure reporting return  

From 2025, all primary schools need to complete the digital expenditure reporting return for the 2024 to 2025 academic year. The return 
outlines: 

• how the school has used its PE and sport premium 

• the impact the premium has had on achieving the aims and objectives of the funding 

 

The return contains a series of questions and free text boxes. Schools can enter details on how the PE and sport premium has been used to make 
improvements in the 5 key areas highlighted in this guidance. It can also be used to generate the necessary online report. The information 
gathered includes: 

• figures on the overall spend 

• what the funding has been spent on 

• whether there is any unspent funding 

• swimming and water safety attainment 

 

As part of the conditions of grant, by 31 July 2025, a school must publish on its website a report detailing how it has spent its PE and sport 
premium funding allocation. If a school chooses to download a copy of its digital form return and use this as its published report, it must ensure 
that the form is converted to HTML format to meet accessibility requirements.  

 


